
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Chelmsley Road, Chelmsley Wood) 
(Total Prohibition of Waiting) Order 2023 

 
Statement of Reasons 

 

Through the council’s established Traffic Regulation Order Framework process Chelmsley Road was 
identified as a priority location in the 2022/23 works programme to be considered for the introduction 
of new or amended parking restrictions. 
 
It has been noted that some motorists choose to park obstructively on the unrestricted sections of 
highway along various lengths of this dual carriageway, including in the outer lane and on grass 
verges.  
 
Double yellow lines are therefore proposed to prohibit parking and regulate the kerbside space at this 
location to aid road safety and help to facilitate the free passage of traffic. 
 
The restrictions are proposed in response to concerns from the local community. 
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